SEISA 2021 ICSA Winter Meeting Conference Report

June 2020 to February 2021 saw competitive sailing on hold in SEISA, just like the rest of the country. Despite the lack of sailing, there were lively discussions being held in conference calls where the future of SEISA and of collegiate sailing as a whole were conversation topics. Undergraduate leaders from teams across the region are engaged in current ICSA events and in improving their own teams, which has been very encouraging to see.

In the absence of regattas, teams in SEISA have been on the water to the extent allowed by their individual universities. This ranges from no practice at all to practice with limited interactions, social distancing, and mask wearing. As a conference, SEISA is hoping to host a few regattas (naturally following all COVID-19 guidelines) in Spring 2021, and conference members are excited at the prospect of a return to college sailing.